Tomorrow, the anniversary of Parkland, the MHS # The Together Movement – #your passion your potential leadership group, suggested that those who would like to be a part of this remembrance, perform 17 acts of kindness, in memory of each of the Parkland students and staff members killed. The students, administration and Deputy Hammond agreed that this would be MHS's way of showing others support without comprising school security.

We, MPS, cannot support a walkout due to security and security resources. The Movement that is encouraging walk outs is not aware of the unique concerns of each school for keeping their students safe and that is our responsibility.

One of the school appropriate goals of the walk out is to acknowledge the 17 victims at Parkland and with the acts of kindness we acknowledging the victims and their families, we are also helping others remember these victims. 1,650 student's times 17 Acts of Kindness could have a profound impact.

On April 20th, 2018, instead of having a Walk Out, the MHS Together Movement will be having a Walk In. Josephine (JOEY) Nichols will be following this announcement up with introductory information for this that will have many options you can choose from to express your voice. Again, this works inside the parameters of our school safety resources while giving you the opportunity to exercise your First Amendment rights. As we move forward, let these times bring us together, not divide us. We are stronger as one, our voices are stronger as one.

The Monroe News contacted us last week to see what our students were doing and I shared what the students had come up with so far. I explained to the reporter about our students and their ability to think, process and understand what is going on in their world and their desire to be a generation that makes a difference. The reporter was so interested, that she is coming to our school just before April 20<sup>th</sup> to do an article for the Sunday paper before April 20<sup>th</sup>.

When I think of what your classmates and you might hope to accomplish with the 17 acts of kindness and the Walk In, I can think of no better way than to let your community and world know. You have been given way to do this. I truly believe The Together Movement-#your passion – your potential will be picked up by other schools. What is the coolest thing about this, it will be authored by you and your classmates.

I will turn this announcement over to Joey Nichols. Thank you for hanging in there with all of this information. It is all important...you are important. You will change your world.....you already have  $\bigcirc$ .

Sincerely, Mrs. Kreps

## NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION

It is the policy of Monroe Public Schools not to discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, gender, age, disability, religion, height, weight or marital status in its programs, services, employment, or any other activities. For information contact the office of the Superintendent of Schools, 1275 N. Macomb St., Monroe, MI 48162, 734-266-3070